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THE PRESIDENT:

The respondent was injured in a motor

vehicle accident which she claims was caused by the
negligence of the driver of an unidentified motor vehicle on
21 June 2002.

She filed an application on 18 September

2003, almost 15 months after the accident, seeking orders,
including an order under section 39(5)(c) of the Motor
Accident Insurance Act 1994 (Qld) ("the Act"), that she have
leave to proceed under that section.

His Honour relevantly

granted leave under that section to continue proceedings
against the respondent, despite temporal non-compliance with
the notice requirements of section 37 of the Act and ordered
that costs be costs in the proceedings.

The applicant

applies for leave to appeal from that decision under section
118(3) District Court Act 1967 (Qld).

It is common ground now that the learned primary Judge's
decision is plainly wrong having regard to this Court's
decision in Miller v. Nominal Defendant [2003] QCA 558,
Appeal Number 4398 of 2003, 15 December 2003, Davies JA at
paras
2

[33]-[40] and Mackenzie J at para [54].

The respondent to this application has written to the
Registry conceding that the application for leave to appeal
should be granted and the appeal allowed.

The respondent

solicitors have not appeared today so as not to incur any
further costs.
As the decision of the primary Judge is plainly wrong and
the respondent's claim is effectively barred by the
provisions of the Act, this is an appropriate case in which
to grant leave to appeal and the appeal should be granted
for the reasons given.

I would make the following orders:

Leave to appeal granted;

appeal allowed with costs to be assessed; the order made at
first instance is set aside and instead it is ordered that
the application filed on 18 September 2003 is dismissed with
costs to be assessed.

McPHERSON JA:

WHITE J:

I agree.

I agree.

THE PRESIDENT:

Those are the orders of the Court.
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